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Welcome to St. Scholastica Parish Office! 
  

Visitors will check in at the front desk, and the staff member 
on duty will direct all visitors to their meeting room or 

appointment.   
 

As a gentle reminder please do not come to the parish 
facilities if you are not feeling well.  

Has your credit card information changed?  
Do you have a new expiration date?  Be sure 
to update information for all of your 
automatic payments, including  
Online Giving!!!!  

Our Mission 

As a welcoming people, with Jesus as our foundation, 
we are the Catholic Community of St. Scholastica Parish.  

Guided by the Holy Spirit and the Scriptures and 
strengthened by the Eucharist, we humbly and joyfully 
accept our baptismal call to share our time, talents, and 
treasures to support and nurture each other and those in 

need. 

All those visiting the parish are invited to stop by the 
“Welcoming Center” in the Breezeway of the Church to 

pick up information about our parish.  Registration 
forms can be found in this area and once completed can 
be placed in the offertory basket at Mass.  The form can 
also be downloaded from our web site.  If you need any 
assistance in completing the form, please don’t hesitate 

to contact us at 630.985.2351, ext. 122.  We would also 
be happy to take your information over the phone. 

Welcome 

 

Parish Office Hours 
Monday and Tuesday 8 am to 6 pm 

Wednesday through Friday, 8 am to 4 pm 

Saturday and Sunday, Closed  
Please call the office at 630.985.2351x122 before you come, 

as office hours are subject to change. 

PARISH GOAL:  $101,700 
 

AMOUNT PLEDGED:  $93,916 
 

AMOUNT PAID:  $88,782 
 

PLEDGED BALANCE DUE:  $5,135 
 

FAMILIES PLEDGED:  440 of 1,669 

Your Pledge Matters! If you have not pledged,  
please do so!  It’s not too late! 

CMAA 2024 Pledge Report: 

The continued abundant generosity of all of the 
parishioners of St Scholastica is truly humbling! Going 

forward, your gifts will be reflected weekly in 
accordance with the Diocesan requirements. Although 

the weekly report may look a little different, the 
goodness of your abundant blessings shines through! Deny. Take. Follow. 

 

On the long journey to Jerusalem, Jesus clarifies that following 
the Christ (Peter’s response to Who am I?) requires denying 
self, taking up th cross, and following. Saint James helps make 
this clear with the need for mercy activity. Reread the Second 
Reading each day this week. 
 

†  Cloth the naked. What will I do? 
  

†  Feed the hungry. What will I do? 
  

†  Shelter the homeless. What will I do? 

For the Week of August 28-September 3, 2024 

Weekly Offertory $ 21,214.60 
Weekly Budget $ 22,184.62 

Year to Date Offertory $ 193,781.92 
Year to Date Budget $ 199,662.00 

Average Weekly Blessings $ 21,5531.32 



This Weekend,  
We Welcome  

Fr. Doug Grandon 
 
This weekend Father Doug 
Grandon is glad to have the 
opportunity to visit our parish on 
behalf of Fellowship of Catholic 
University Students (FOCUS). Fr. 

Doug is a FOCUS National Chaplain and a priest of the 
Archdiocese of Denver. He became Catholic in 2003, after 
serving as a Protestant missionary and pastor for 25 years.  In 
2008, Pope Benedict granted Fr. Doug permission to be 
ordained a married Catholic priest. He holds a PhD in 
Historical Theology.  FOCUS is a national organization 
serving college students at more than 232 campus/locations 
including eight international locations, 23 parish venues and 
nine digital expansion campuses. More than 970 FOCUS 
missionaries invite college students into a relationship with 
Christ and His Church, while equipping them for a lifetime of 
Catholic evangelization. Fr. Doug is excited to be with you 
soon and share the hope of the New Evangelization! To learn 
more, please visit www.focus.org. 

LEAVE A LEGACY— 
ADD ST. SCHOLASTICA PARISH TO YOUR  
WILL!  CONTACT THE PARISH OFFICE  

FOR MORE INFORMATION 

DON’T BE DISCOURAGED 
 

Don’t be discouraged.  It is often the last key in the bunch 
that opens the lock. 

 - Unknown 
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Parish Picnic 2024 
 

I want to thank all of the volunteers who worked with 
the children’s games at the church picnic. I want to also 
thank everyone who donated cookies, brownies, and 
snacks for the dessert walk at the church picnic. The 
children really loved them!  

The Silver Rose comes to St. Scholastica 
 

The Silver Rose is a symbol of devotion to Our Lady of 
Guadalupe. The rose was chosen to commemorate Juan Diego 
and the miracle of the roses, an important part of the story of 
Our Lady of Guadalupe. A silver version of the rose circulates 
every year throughout the dioceses of Illinois. It came to the 
Diocese of Joliet from the Archdiocese of Chicago. When it 
left the Joliet Diocese, it was taken to the Diocese of Peoria, 
where it will circulate among parishes of that diocese.  

On the morning of August 26th, Pastor Mark Cote celebrated 
Mass in Honor of the Silver Rose, a symbol of devotion to 
Our Lady of Guadalupe. The Rose came to St. Scholastica 
from St. Francis of Assisi Parish, and at the end of Mass, it was 
taken to St. Raphael Parish for an evening service on that same 
day. Due to the connection of the Knights of Columbus to the 
Silver Rose, an Honor Guard was present for the Mass. It was 
made up of three Sir Knights, two of whom were members of 
St. Scholastica Knights of Columbus Council 5918. Besides 
adult parishioners, several classes from St. Scholastica School 
experienced the morning service.   

Fr. Mark’s homily talked about Our Lady of Guadalupe and 
the meaning she has in our lives. As he was speaking, he 
pointed to the large image of Our Lady of Guadalupe at the 
back of the Altar. 

The photo shows Fr. Mark, along with Sir Knights Mike 
Wagner, Norm Pomenko and Jerry Munley, standing behind 
the Silver Rose icon, signifying devotion to Our Lady of 
Guadalupe. 



To request to be added or removed from the cancer list, 
please contact the office at 630.985.2351, ext.122.  In order 

to keep the list up to date, names will be removed 
automatically after six months. 

We Pray for Our Deceased  
and Their Families 

 

Robert (Bob) Skogh 
Husband of Jeanne (Samland) Skogh 
Father of Nicole (Drew) Rotramel &  

Robert (Katy McMullen) Skogh, Jr. 
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Anointing of the Sick 
 

If you foresee becoming a hospital patient, or plan to 
undergo outpatient surgery, before you go you should 
consider receiving the Sacrament of Anointing of the Sick 
for the healing strength of God’s grace. Call the Parish 
Office to set up an appointment or talk to the priest in the 
Priests’ Sacristy after Mass. If you cannot receive the 
Sacrament of the Sick before entering the Hospital, ask the 
Chaplain’s office to contact a Catholic Priest who can 
administer the Sacrament for you.  In the case of an 
emergency, please call 630.985.2351, ext. 159. 

IN OUR THOUGHTS  
AND PRAYERS: 

 

SP4 Brian Dilger, Lance Corporal Jaleasia Reed,  
Captain Joe Chambers, 1st Lt Rachel Schlitter,  
Corporal Donte Reed, Airman Robert Rouille,  

VT Claire Gieseke, PVT Michaelangelo Zaucha Fernandez,  
ET 1 Kim Bellavia, LT Michael Bellavia,  

Sargent Daron J. Reed, SPC Matthew Aubele,  
PFC SGT Eric Kuchta, Staff SGT Kyle Gulley,  
PFC Sebastian Elapumkal, SGT Trent Johnson,   

SPC Samantha Rapp, PVT Jake Higley,  
Captain Mark F. Luneburg, PFC Michael Jacobson,  

EMF-K Karl Gieseke, NSM Larry J. Threadgill,  
LTC Noel Sioson, Major Brady Sexton,  

Ensign Randall Jacob Hopkins, MFN Jesse Kolek,  
Major Kenneth Schlorf, Sergeant Donald J. May,  
Staff SGT Ryan Gulley, Major David G. Mack 

Continue to Pray for Our Friends and Family who are in 
Active Duty in the Military.   

If you would like loved ones who are on 
active duty in the military to be included 
on the bulletin board in the Breezeway, 
drop pictures off in the Parish Office. 

Arranging a Funeral 
 

Arrangements for a Funeral Mass are made through the 
Funeral Home you choose.  The Funeral Home will contact 
the Parish Administration Center to schedule the Mass.   
If arrangements will not be made through a funeral home, 
please contact the Parish Administration Center at 
630.985.2351x122 for assistance.  More information can be 
found on the Parish Web Site:  www.stscholasticaparish.org  

St. Peregrine 

Pray for Us 

Please Pray for Our Friends and Family  
Battling Cancer 

Congratulations on the birth of your child and 
thank you for taking the first step with your child 
on a life-long journey of faith.  In preparation for 
this very joyous celebration you are required to 
take part in an on-line Baptismal Preparation 
Program.  Please call Marisa at 630.985.2351x122 
or e-mail mtrevino@stscholasticaparish.org for 
more information and to sign up for the course.  
Baptisms can only be scheduled after completion  
of the baptismal course.   

Sacrament of Baptism 

Agnus Guapana, Debbie Patrey,  
Kim Harrington, Fiorella Husnal,  

Pat Wright, Tom Feliksik,  
Catherine Tallon, Paul Rotella,  
Paul Gorsline, Walter Shiffer,  

Donna Prepejchal, Marilene Mariano, 
Bruce Schaffer, Jennifer Bailey,  

Barbara Knierim, Jim Fus,  
Johnny Andrews, Richard Buban,  
Heather McMillen, Carol Knott,  
Nora Sanstad, Mary Joy Germo,  
Deb Sharbak, Marlene Talaski,  

Sonja Rudny, Sandra Woodring,  
Clem Campbell, Judy Retterer 

A VOCATION VIEW 
TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 

“The Lord GOD is my help” When Christ calls one to 
follow as a priest or religious, He also gives the strength to 
overcome the obstacles that are sometimes in the way, but 

we must ask to receive this strength! 
 

 (Isaiah 50:5-9) 



Sacrament of Marriage 
 

Preparation for marriage involves special 
instruction for the couple. Notification to the 
Parish Administration Center is required 
at least 6 months in advance. Please call 
Sue at the Parish Administration Center, 985-2351, ext. 124, 
for more information.  

Mass Schedule    
 

Weekend 
Saturday  .............................. 4:30 P.M. 
Sunday .......................... 8 A.M., 10 A.M. and 12 NOON 
 

Daily 
Monday through Saturday ......................... 8:30 A.M. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation  
Saturday ............................................ 3:30 – 4:15 P.M. 

 

Paula Crow, Archie Corder,  

Marcella Fanning, Carol Bevignani,  

Dolores Rieber, Kathy Nartnick,  

Isabella Casillas, Terry Brown,  

Frances Vienne, Rudy Vrchota,  

Rita Ramsey, Alexander Napierkowski 

 

If you or a member of your immediate 
family are in need of prayer, please contact the Parish 
Office at 985-2351, ext. 122, and we will place the name 
in the bulletin.  Names will remain in the bulletin for 4 
weeks unless you call to have prayers extended.  

Pulpit Announcements need to be to Lisa Riedl:   
lriedl@stscholasticaparish.org 

by 9 am the Tuesday before the weekend 

The Tabernacle Candle 
"In accordance with traditional custom, near 
the tabernacle a special lamp, fueled by oil 

or wax, should be kept alight to indicate and 
honor the presence of Christ." (General 
Instruction of the Roman Missal 316)  If 

you would like to make a donation in honor 
or in memory of a loved one, please call the 

Parish Office.  The donation is $10.  The 
candle offering is for one week. 
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Please Pray for Our Sick Friends  

Prayer for the Return of  
Non-practicing Catholics 

 

O Good Shepherd, you never cease to seek out the lost, to call 
home the stray, to comfort the frightened, and to bind up the 
wounded.  I ask you to bring…(names) back to the practice of 
the Faith, and to remove all obstacles that prevent them from 
receiving your abundant mercy, which flows sacramentally 
through the heart of your holy Church.  Through the 
intercession of Mary, the Mother of God, their guardian 
Angles, their Patron Saints and the ever-prayerful St. Monica, 
may you pardon their sins and unshackle them from whatever 
hinders their freedom to come Home.  For you, O Good 
Shepherd, have loved us to th eend and offered yourself to the 
Father for the salvation of all. 
 

Amen 

Would you like to provide a fresh floral 
arrangement to adorn the sanctuary of our 
church on a given Sunday? This is a wonderful 

opportunity to commemorate a special event, i.e. a 
birth, wedding anniversary, anniversary of a loved 

one’s death, etc. Your name and the occasion will be 
published in the bulletin.  To order your arrangement 

and secure the date you wish simply contact The 
parish office at 630.985.2351, ext. 122. Seventy-five 

dollars will cover the cost and the Art and 
Environment Committee will take care of the rest!  

The Tabernacle Candle 
is offered this week for: 

 

Deceased Members of the 
Rudny & Golas Families 
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Social Concerns &  
Service Programs 

Important Phone Numbers                              
Confidential Emergency Financial Assistance 

630.985.2351x3 
West Suburban Community Pantry (food assistance) 

630.512.9921 
For Sick, Homebound and Hospital Visits ........ …
630.985.2351x122 
Birthright (Crisis Pregnancy)  ..............................630.355.9888 
Catholic Charities (Crisis Pregnancy) .................630.495.9850 
Domestic Violence Hotline  ..................................630.469.5650 
Hope’s Front Door………………. .......................630.322.9803 
F.I.S.H. Food Pantry & Clothes Closet ...................630.964.7776 

www.facebook.com/stscholasticaparish/woodridgeil 

Peace be with you! 
As you may recall, 
July 2024 through 
June 2025 is 
designated as the 
National Year of 
Mission. We are asked to do what we can to pursue the 
fundamental renewal that our world so greatly needs. To that 
end, USCCB, the United States Council of Catholic Bishops, 
has made a Year of Mission Playbook available at https://
tinyurl.com/yck7w589/. 
Last week I presented a few of the Playbook’s many 
personal invitations, followed by some opportunities for you 
to share your time, talent, and treasure.  

Here are a few more personal invitations from the Playbook: 
 

† “Commit to the daily gift of yourself, in concrete acts of 
service to others, which is at the heart of missionary 
discipleship.” 

 
† “Discern how to pastorally invite people into 

relationship with Jesus in his Church.” 
 
† “Commit to walk with one person during this year of 

mission.”   
 

And here are some opportunities: 
 

† The Welcome Committee is looking for members.  
 

† When babies are baptized, we like to have a parishioner 
or two doing setup for the Deacon and being available to 
answer any questions.  

 

† The school year is just starting; the school is looking for 
volunteers.  

 

† The Religious Education office here is always looking 
for support.  

 

† Our Order of Christian initiation of Adults invites 
anyone to inquire about receiving the Sacraments of 
Initiation that they haven’t had already. These people 
will need a parish sponsor. Is that something you would 
do?   

 

† There are people who have not been to church for one 
reason or another; perhaps they need a ride — or simply 
an invitation!? 

 

Once again, I invite you, please, to choose one new thing 
that you can do during these next many months. I invite you 
to give of yourself in thankfulness for all God has given to 
us. 
 

Peace! 

Shawn   
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A Prayer for Catechists 
 

Loving Father, we pray today for our catechists.  We 
thank you for their giŌ of ministry in your Church. 
 

Grant them your wisdom that they may grow in the 
understanding and teaching of your Word.  Grant 
them also  your love that they may be fruiƞul 
heralds of your Word and lead others to love you. 
 

Pour forth your Holy Spirit upon them to gran them 
wisdom about what is important; knowledge of the 
truths of faith; understanding of their meaning; 
right judgement about how to apply them in life; 
courage to persevere even in th efface of adversity; 
reverence before all that is sacred and holy; and 
that loving zeal which leads others to a transforming 
encounter with your Son. 
 

We pray this through Chris, our Lord. 
Amen 
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Please join us for “Be Formed” Wednesday Nights in the 
Parish Office MeeƟng Room from 7pm‐8pm.  Learn more 
about part 2 of Life in Christ.  Watching part 1 is not 
necessary for part 2.  If you have any quesƟons, please 
contact Alison Chandler at: 

religiousformaƟon@stscholasƟcaparish.org  
or 630‐985‐9255 x 117 



Recently there have been phishing (SCAM) emails going out to 
members of the parish claiming to be Father Mark.  Please 
note Father Mark, Father Juan, our deacons, and staff 
DO NOT send texts or emails asking for money, favors, 
or gift cards.  If you receive a message appearing to be from 
Father Mark or Father Juan, please discard it (any email that 
does not have “@stscholasticaparish.org” is a fake email), and 
DO NOT SEND ANY ELECTRONIC MONETARY AID.  
No clergy or staff will personally ask for money in whatever 
form (gift cards, etc.).  If someone sends you a private message 
asking for a donation of sorts, it’s undoubtedly a fake account.  
Please continue to pray for us and God bless you. 
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The St. ScholasƟca Welcome CommiƩee is 
Looking for New Members! 

 

The responsibility of the commiƩee members is to welcome 
new parishioners.  With our best wishes, present them with 
a giŌ bag from our parish family, make them aware of the 
many parish opportuniƟes available to them, and answer 
any quesƟons they might have or direct them to someone 
who will be able to assist them. 
 

This is done before and aŌer each mass on the first 
weekend of each month.  If  you are interested or have 
quesƟons, please call Mary Campbell at 331.204.6637. 

PROPER POSTURE 
 

It is impossible for the Church to remain on its feet  
if it doesn’t get on its knees. 

 - Anonymous 
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Publish Date Copy Due Date Send to Publisher 

September 29 September 19 September 17 

October 6 September 26 September 24 

October 13 October 2 October 4 

October 20 October 9 October 11 

Please Note Upcoming Bulletin Deadlines 

Monday, September 16th 

6:30 pm—St. Vincent de Paul Meeting in Room 112 
7:30 pm—Boy Scout Troop 512 Meeting in Activity Center 

 

Tuesday, September 17th 

4:00 pm—Confirmation Prep Session in Youth Room 
4:15 pm—Religious Education Rosary in Church 
4:30 pm—Religious Education Sessions in School 
5:45 pm—Confirmation Prep Sessions in Youth Room & 

Room 201B 
6:00 pm—Religious Rosary in Church 
6:15 pm—Religious Education Sessions in School 
7:00 pm—Handbell Ensemble in Church 
7:00 pm—Worship Commission Meeting in Room 112 
7:30 pm—S.T.O.R.M. Youth Ministry Fall Retreat Planning 

Meeting in Youth Room 
 

Wednesday, September 18th 
4:30 pm—Youth Choir Rehearsal in Church 
7:00 pm—S.T.O.R.M. Youth Ministry Unleashed Kick-off 

Meeting in Youth Room 
7:00 pm—Finance Council Meeting in Room 112 
7:00 pm—“Be Formed” Session in Office Meeting Room 
8:00 pm—S.T.O.R.M. Youth Ministry Mission Trip 

Information Meeting in Youth Room 
 

Thursday, September 19th 

6:00 pm—Legion of Mary Prayer Group in Room 113 
7:00 pm—Review of Past Synod Activity in Activity Center 
7:30 pm—Handbell Solo Rehearsal in Art & Environment 

Room 
7:30 pm—Adult Choir Rehearsal in Church 
 

Friday, September 20th 

10:30 am—J.O.Y. Break Open the Word Gathering in Room 
112 

12:15 pm—“The Chosen” Viewing & Discussion in Room 112 
6:00 pm—School Movie Night in Upper Parking Lot 
 

Saturday, September 21st 

9:00 am—Christian Service Commission Meeting on ZOOM 
3:30 pm—Christian Outreach Hunger Action Month Food 

Drive Collection in Breezeway 
 

Sunday, September 22nd 

7:30 am—Christian Outreach Hunger Action Month Food 
Drive Collection in Breezeway 

10:15 am—Children’s Liturgy of the Word in Gym 
11:00 am—Order of Christian Initiation of Adults in Staff 

Meeting Room 
6:30 pm—S.T.O.R.M. Youth Ministry Small Group Meetings in 

Parish Center 
 

For a complete calendar, visit the calendar page on  
the Parish Web Site at www.stscholasticaparish.org  

Presider’s Schedule September 16-22, 2024 
 

8:30 am—Monday through Wednesday and Friday—Fr. Mark 
Cote 

8:30 am—Thursday and Saturday—Fr. Juan Hernandez 
4:30 pm Saturday and 8 am Sunday Masses—Fr. Mark Cote 
10 am & Noon Sunday Masses—Fr. Juan Hernandez 

† denotes deceased...  
 

Monday, September 16, Saints Cornelius, Pope, &  
Cyprian, Bishop, Martyrs 

8:30 a.m.—† Adele Vlaszek—Bob & Deb Spiewak 
  

Tuesday, September 17, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
Saint Robert Bellarmine, Bishop & Doctor of the Church 

Saint Hildegard of Bingen, Virgin & Doctor of the 
Church 

8:30 a.m.— Bernie Kestler—Friends 
† Richard Leo Kantowski—Lisa & Rich Chentorycki 

 

Wednesday, September 18, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
8:30 a.m.—ALL SCHOOL MASS 

† Milagros Perez—Valerio Family 
 

Thursday, September 19, Weekday in Ordinary Time 
Saint Januarius, Bishop & Martyr 

8:30 a.m.—† Sonia Zuniga—Benilda Maguigad 
 

Friday, September 20, Saints Andrew Kim Tae-gŏn,  
Priest, & Paul Chŏng Ha-sang, and Companions, Martyrs 

8:30 a.m.—† Leonard Karp—Lynda & Jim Wagner 
 

Saturday, September 21, Saint Matthew, Apostle & 
Evangelist 

8:30 a.m.—† Robert & Rosemary Schick—Lisa & Rich 
Chentorycki 

 

Vigil: Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
4:30 p.m.—† Meta Meyer—Jane & Jim Gorecki 
 

Sunday, September 22, Twenty-Fifth Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 

8:00 a.m.—† Melissa Russell—Barbara Knierim 
10:00 a.m.—† Betsy Panozzo—Nick & Teresa Milich 
12:00 p.m.—The Parish Family of St. Scholastica 
2:00 p.m.—BAPTISMS 


